
40 C.F.R. § 1090.285
RFG covered areas.

For purposes of this part, the RFG covered areas are as follows:

(a) RFG covered areas specified in 42 U.S.C. 7545(k)(10)(D):

Table 1 to Paragraph (a)—RFG Covered Areas Under 42 U.S.C. 7545(k)(10)(D)

Area designation State Counties Independent

cities

Los Angeles-Anaheim-

Riverside

California Los Angeles, Orange, Ventura, San Bernardino, 1 Riverside 2

San Diego County California San Diego

Greater Connecticut Connecticut Hartford, Middlesex, New Haven, New London, Tolland, Windham, Fairfield

(only the City of Shelton), Litchfield (all except the towns of Bridgewater and

New Milford)

New York-Northern New

Jersey-Long Island-

Connecticut

Connecticut Fairfield (all except the City of Shelton), Litchfield (only the towns of

Bridgewater and New Milford)

New Jersey Bergen, Essex, Hudson, Hunterdon, Middlesex, Monmouth, Morris, Ocean,

Passaic, Somerset, Sussex, Union

New York Bronx, Kings, Nassau, New York, Orange, Putnam, Queens, Richmond,

Rockland, Suffolk, Westchester

Philadelphia-Wilmington-

Trenton

Delaware Kent, New Castle

Maryland Cecil

New Jersey Burlington, Camden, Cumberland, Gloucester, Mercer, Salem

Pennsylvania Bucks, Chester, Delaware, Montgomery, Philadelphia

Chicago-Gary-Lake County Illinois Cook, Du Page, Kane, Lake, McHenry, Will, Grundy (only Aux Sable Township

and Goose Lake Township), Kendall (only Oswego Township)

Indiana Lake, Porter

Copyright © 2024 by Society of Corporate Compliance and Ethics (SCCE) & Health Care Compliance Association (HCCA). No claim to original US
Government works. All rights reserved. Usage is governed under this website’s .

- 1 -

Terms of Use

https://compliancecosmos.org/rfg-covered-areas
https://www.hcca-info.org/terms-use
https://www.hcca-info.org/terms-use


Baltimore Maryland Anne Arundel, Baltimore, Carroll, Harford, Howard Baltimore.

Houston-Galveston-

Brazoria

Texas Brazoria, Chambers, Fort Bend, Galveston, Harris, Liberty, Montgomery, Waller

Milwaukee-Racine Wisconsin Kenosha, Milwaukee, Ozaukee, Racine, Washington, Waukesha

1 That portion of San Bernardino County, CA that lies south of latitude 35 degrees, 10 minutes north and west of
longitude 115 degrees, 45 minutes west.

2 That portion of Riverside County, CA that lies to the west of a line described as follows: Beginning at the
northeast corner of Section 4, Township 2 South, Range 5 East, a point on the boundary line common to Riverside
and San Bernardino Counties; then southerly along section lines to the centerline of the Colorado River Aqueduct;
then southeasterly along the centerline of said Colorado River Aqueduct to the southerly line of Section 36,
Township 3 South, Range 7 East; then easterly along the township line to the northeast corner of Section 6,
Township 4 South, Range 9 East; then southerly along the easterly line of Section 6 to the southeast corner
thereof; then easterly along section lines to the northeast corner of Section 10, Township 4 South, Range 9 East;
then southerly along section lines to the southeast corner of Section 15, Township 4 South, Range 9 East; then
easterly along the section lines to the northeast corner of Section 21, Township 4 South, Range 10 East; then
southerly along the easterly line of Section 21 to the southeast corner thereof; then easterly along the northerly
line of Section 27 to the northeast corner thereof; then southerly along section lines to the southeast corner of
Section 34, Township 4 South, Range 10 East; then easterly along the township line to the northeast corner of
Section 2, Township 5 South, Range 10 East; then southerly along the easterly line of Section 2, to the southeast
corner thereof; then easterly along the northerly line of Section 12 to the northeast corner thereof; then
southerly along the range line to the southwest corner of Section 18, Township 5 South, Range 11 East; then
easterly along section lines to the northeast corner of Section 24, Township 5 South, Range 11 East; and then
southerly along the range line to the southeast corner of Section 36, Township 8 South, Range 11 East, a point on
the boundary line common to Riverside and San Diego Counties.
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